Notice to the Profession, the Public and the Media regarding court operations, Covid-19

P.E.l. Court of Appeal and Supreme Court of P.E.I.

June 15, 2022

Beginning June 30, 2022, the Supreme Court and Court of Appeal will be lifting Covid-19 restrictions
which have been in place to date.

Masks
The courts will no longer require masks to be worn by those who enter the courthouse.

Gathering Limits

All gathering and capacity limits implemented during the Covid-19 pandemic will be lifted. As a
result, it will no longer be necessary to advise the court clerk in advance the names and contact
information for individuals who will be attending a court proceeding.

Filing Documents

Access to the Registry will no longer be restricted. The Drop Box will continue to be available for
document delivery, and you are encouraged to use this alternative. The option of filing documents
via email to scfiling@courts.pe.ca will also be maintained, subject to limitations relating to
voluminous filings and any filings which are bound and/or tabbed.

Thank you to all for your cooperation during the restrictions which have been in place over these
past two years.

Hon. James W. Gormley
Chief Justice of Prince Edward Island

Hon. Tracey L. Clements
Chief Justice, Supreme Court of Prince Edward Island



